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Eric G. Lowry, Vice-Chm.; Comms. Walter J. Dreaher; Stephen T. Gionfriddo;
Seb J. Passanesi (left at 10:00 P.M. during presentation of Item 2); Rose

- Sbalcio (arrived at 7:10 P.M. during presentation of Item 1); Alternates:

George L. Augustine; Mary C. Woods; Louis Carta

Mayor Michael J. Cubeta, Jr.; Comms. Paul P. Parisi; Cos Giuffrida;
Alternate: Comm. Anthony Gaunichaux

Vice-Chm. Eric G. Lowry acted as Chairman in the absence of Chm. Paul P,
Parisi. Comm. Stephen T. Gionfriddo was appointed as Acting Secretary in
the absence of Secretary Cos Giuffrida. Comm. Woods acted for absent Comm,
Parisi. Comm. Augustine acted for absent Comm, Giuffrida and Comm. Carta

acted for absent Comm. Sbalcio.
George A. Reif, Director; Althea Rinaldi; Mary Lee Dorflinger

Jan Frazier, Reporter, Middletown Press; Jeff Kotkin, Reporter, Hartford
Courant; approx. 86 persons in the audience. '

CHM. LOWRY:

The meeting of the Planning and Zoning Commission will please come to order.

In the temporary absence of Chm. Parisi, Comm. Woods will take his place,
In the absence of Comm. Cos Giuffrida, will be George Augustine. In the
absence of, who's the next? That's it I think. Isn't 1it?

COoMM, AUGUSTINE:
Rose,

(Inaudible) More than one person speaking.

CHM. LOWRY:

In the absence of Comm. Sbalcio, will be Comm. Carta. He's here, isn't he?

DIR. REIFR:
Yes. There he is.

CHM. LOWRY:
O.k. The first item of the agenda is a public hearing. And I ask the
temporary Secretary, Comm. Gionfriddo, to read the minutes.

ACTING SECRETARY GIONFRIDDO:

THE MIDDLETOWN PLANNING AND ZONING COMMISSION WILI, HOLD A
PUBLIC HEARING JUNE 10, 1981, STARTING AT 7:00 P.M., IN THE
COUNCIL CHAMBER, MUNICIPAL, BUILDING, DEKOVEN DRIVE, MIDDLETOWN
CONNECTICUT, to consider the following:

Item 1. Proposed Special Exception for a multi-family project
(18 units) at Washington Street and Boston Road in the R=li Zone.
Applicant/Agent Dean Phillips Associates for Raymond Dampf.

CHM. LOWRY: '
This item appeared in a legal notice twice in the Middletown Press on May

30th, 1981 and June 5th, 1981. Before we proceed, 1 want to remind you of
the rules of this Commission. First, we hear the proponents of the agenda
of the item to be followed by questions from the Commission. Then by pro-

ponents in the audience. Then followed by those who are in the opposition.

Al) right. Who is here on this particular item?

 VWASHINGTON ST./

COMMISSION
MEMBERS PRESENT

MEMBERS ABSENT

ACTING MEMBERS

STARF

ITEM 1
PROPOSED S.E.

BOSTON RD.
R-U4 ZONE
MULTT-FMLY .
18 UNITS
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" MR, DEAN PHILLIPS:
Mr. Chairman, my name is Dean Phillips. I'm a consulting Engineer from

Portlard.

MR. RAYMOND DAMPE:
Ray Dampf from Cromwell.

MR, PHTLLIPS:
If I may, I would like to...

DIR. REIF:
Go ahead,

(Inaudible) To far from microphone.

MR. PHILLIPS: _
As we indicated to you at the ...,

CHM., LOWRY:
.+ Excuse me, Do you need a microphone?

(Tnaudible) To far from microphone.

MR, PHILLIPS:

I'11 sit and ...golng from here. Two weeks ago when we appeared before you

at your informational hearing, we indicated that this property is on Boston
Road just off of Washington Street. As a matter of fact the property extends,
the whole property extends down to Washington Street is on the corner of Washington
Street which is here and this is Boston Road. 0.k. Here, here's Washington
Street going to the west, Boston Road off to the south. The property we're
discussing is this property here. And we are proposing to develop the southerly
portion of the property with 18 units of adult rental housing. We have, we

have submitted to Mr. Reif's office a division of this property into two
parcels, would not constitute a subdivision because it has never been divided
before. We would be talking about a split in two with the original, the ex-
isting house that is at the northerly end of the property being cut off from
the open land at the south which we would develop the 18 units on. The build-
ing would be two stories consist of one unit, one bedroom apartments. You
would be talking adult housing only. Whether or not there would be elderly,
there probably would be some elderly, probably some younger adults but it is
not family housing. One question came up at the last, the informational meeting
relative to drainage. We had not included a drainage pattern on the property.
We are proposing now to provide a catch basin at each of the, the two drive-
way entrarnces to the property. But we're holding off changing the plans until
we'lve discussed this further with this Commission to determine what other
elements you might want added or deleted from the property. It's a little
awkward working backwards with this. We're proposing, with 18 units, we will
require the Planning Commission Ordinance will require 1 and a half times

that number of units for parking. And we're proposing parking on elther side of
the building. The white area being the bullding with I believe, it's 16, 16
parking areas on the southerly side and 12 on the northerly side. 11 on the
northerly side. This would, this would permit the tenants to park without
having to cross much, the, the people living at this end could park in their
parking area here and get to their units without a problem with traffic or
anything. And the same at the other end. And while we're on the subject of
traffic, we have, in my office, run a traffic count of a, an elderly or an
agult housing property in Portland which is totally adult. And at two different
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MR. PHII.LIPS: (Continued from previous page)

hour intervals, one 9:15 to 10:15, there was, this was done this morning.
There were 3 cars entered the property and 2 cars exited from the property.
Yesterday afternoon between 4 and 5 which would be probably the peak traffic
time, there were 3 cars entering the property and 5 leaving. The property

that we examined was a 50 unit property which would be comparable to this
except three times larger, roughly three times larger. So if we took those
numbers by a third, we would be talking about something of the order of 1

car in and 1 car out every hour. With the type of people who would be living
here, for the most part they would be retired, not anxious to run down to the
store for every little whim. They generally do their planning ahead. If they
have groceries to get, they make a grocery list, shopping list, do their
shopping at one fell swoop and they don't decide, oh, I need a pack of cigarettes
and run down to the market, And then half an hour later decide to run down

for something else. I think you'll find that the traffic that we will be
generating will be minimal. The Zoning Ordinance also reguires that there be
open space. And as I indlcated last time, although the Code implies that there
should be tot lot type equipment, it would be inappropriate for this. And we
have elected to show sedentary type recreation equipment. in the form of tables,
benches, fireplaces, that type of thing with landscaping, trees to sit under.
The Code calls for, let's see, I've forgotten what the open space requirement
is. It requires 250 sq. ft., I believe per unit which tallies up to 4500 sq.
ft. of open space. We are providing 5500 sq. ft. As we see it, we have complied
with all of the elements of the Planning Ordinance and, we very respectfully
request approval.

CHM. LOWRY:
Thank you. You call it adult housing. Does it mean housing for the elderly

or what do you understand by adult housing?

MR. PHILLIPS:

It probably, well, as I indicated last time, in, in the late sixties, we
referred to it as empty nester type housing. We're talking about one bedroom
apartments which, it's my understanding that you can't legitimately preclude
families from housing but with, with one bedroom apartments, it's by nature
of the beast it precludes family type housing. We would be aiming toward the
middle age elderly, the middle age working or the elderly retired.

CHM. LOWRY:
Is it subsidized housing?

MR. PHILLIPS:
No.

CHM. LOWRY:
0.k. Thank you. Any questions from the Commission? For the record, excuse

me, Comm. Sbalecio has joined the Commission. Yes, Comm. Dreaher.

COMM. DREAHER:
I was surprised that you brought up the Portland complex because ...

CHM. LOWRY: ‘ _
Can you use the microphone there....hard time hearing ....

COMM. DREAHER: _
...yes—the Portland complex, the people don't have to go to the Portland
supermarket. They don't have to cross the street in order to go there. They
can walk. And the Post Office is within easy walking distance. And they
wouldn't have no need to use thelr car.
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MR, PHILLIPS:

Well that, that is a point. The, there are, certainly, walking people living
there but they, the majority of them do have, I'm not sure what the numbers
are and I will, I will check that out. But I know a large number of them do
have their cars and, and do use them.

COMM. DREAHER:

Well, I was trying to make the comparison between the pedple 1living there
and supposedly here. Where at this location, they would definitely have to
use their car because the store is a little further away and also there's no
sidewalks.

MR. PHILLIPS:
That's a, that's a valld, a valid point. For, for next time I'1l, I'1l find

some place a little, a little farther....

CHM. LOWRY:
Anybody. ..

MR, PHILLIPS:

evee.{ITnaudible)...I think my, my argument still stands though that the, my
discussions with people and Department of Housing in the past with respect to
elderly housing or adult housing, they find that the people, although they
have cars tend to be much more conservative in their use of the cars.

CHM. LOWRY:
Commn. Woods.

COMM. WOODS:
Dean, where, where's the driveway going to come out? Onto Boston Road or?

MR. PHILLIPS:
Yes. There will be two driveways off of Boston Road. The first being about
200 feet up from Washington Street here. And the ofher one probably about

350 feet up.

COMM. WOODS:
0.k. And there's not going to be, behind the building there, there isn't
going to be any space where they can go from one parking area to another?

MR. PHILLIPS:

No. No. The, that, the lot is relatively narrow or shallow and we had rather
hoped that we could try something like that so that we wouldn't have a problem
with people backing out on the highway. It didn't work out. We would have
gobbled up too much space for parking that we otherwise would like to use for
open space. So, in order to avold the backing out problem, we have provided
both parking areas with a turn a round, there and there.

CHM. LOWRY:
Any other questions from the Commission? George, you have any comments, we

should know?

DIR. REIFR:
{(Inaudible) ..... from other departments ...(Inaudible)

CHM. LOWRY:
A1l right. If their are no further questions from the Commission, we will open

to the public unless you have somebody? We'll open to the public. I want to‘
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CHM. LOWRY: (Continued from previous page)

remind you to state your name for the record ard your address. First, those
who are here in favor, to speak in favor of the proposition. If not, those
who are in opposition,

(Inaudible..laBella)

CHM. LOWRY:
Excuse me, Somebody did come up.

MR, LABELILA:
Oh, someone did.

CHM. LOWRY:
Yes, somebody did come up already.

MR. JCOHN SENNIK:

Members of the Planning and Zoning Commission and Fellow Citizens. My name
is John Sennik and I'm a resident here in Middletown. And T wish to submit

a petition of 852 names in opposition to tonight's proposal. I wish to submit
that to the Chair at this time.

CHM. LOWRY:
You can pass it down.

MR. SENNIK:

Ard this evening I also wish to share with you a letter to our absent Chair-
man, Mr. Parisi which was sent to him by State Representative Gionfriddo,

Paul Gionfriddo who could not be here at this time because he's out of town.
And may I also remind the committee that this letter to Mr. Parisi from Mr.
Gionfriddo concerns both the 50 unit as well as the 18 unif apartment proposed
complex., Dear Paul: Please enter this letter as testimony during your June

10, 1981 public hearing. It is my understanding that your Commission currently
has before it two proposals for housing developments on Route 66 near Boston
Road. I entered testimony regarding one of them at a recent public hearing

of your Commission, I wish to make it known at this time that I remain opposed
to both projects. Each, I understand, has proposed an exit on Route 66, which
already carries more traffic than it can bear. Such development would there-
fore be safe for neither motorist nor pedestrian. Purther, approval of such
development would continue to hamper efforts to convince the state to take
steps to alleviate problems on a highway which have essentially been created
by local zoning decisions. In addition, one development process, rather
proposes access to Boston Road, first step toward alteration of the nelghbor-
hood in that area. Finally, I would encourage you to determine that federal
subsidized dollars in fact do exist before you approve anything. And the
letter, sir, is signed by Paul Gilonfriddo, who 1s our State Representative

for the thirty-third district, here in the City of Middletown. And since

Mr. Parisi is not here at this time, I wish to submit this letter also.

CHM. LOWRY:

All right. The gentlemen in the back who wanted to speak.
{Inaudibie) To far from microphohe. |

CHM. LOWRY: .

If you want to, please come up here to the microphone because it has to be
taped. Please come up here.
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COMM. WOODS:
Eric, Eric..

UNIDENTTFIED PARTY FROM AUDIENCE AND OTHERS:
I can't hear. Can't hear back there. '

MR. ANGELO ARESCO:

Mr. Chairman, my name is Angelo Aresco. I reside at 175 0ld Mill Road. Ard
I am opposed to this proposal as I am opposed to the 50 unit proposal., I
respectfully request your permission to reserve the right to speak against
both proposals at the same time if I may and I will prefer to wait until

after the 50 unit proposal is made.

CHM. LOWRY:
A11 right.

MR. ARESCO:
Thank you.

CHM. LOWRY:
Anybody else? Please come forward?

MR. BEN CHOWANIEC:

My name's Ben Chowaniec. I live on 91 Boston Road. I stand opposed to this
project. I was just wondering if anybody's been out there to see just how
wide that lot 1s. How many feet that buildings going to be from the road?
I'm quite familiar with it and I stand opposed to this as I do the 50 unit
too. That's all I have to say. :

CHM., LOWRY:
0.k. Thark you very muvh Who else wants to come up ard speak in opposition?

Please come forward. Please come forward.

ATTY. MIKE DOWLEY:

My name 1s Mike Dowley. I think I know most of you. I'm an attorney in Town.
And I'm goling to address most of comments when the 50 unlt proposal is put
forward. But I think...

CHM. LOWRY:
You, could you keep those comments for the, when the subject comes up?

ATTY. DOWLEY:
Yes, but I think what's important for everybody to know here is that, wlth

the charter and the zoning regulations commands everybody on the Comm1551on
to do is to concern itself with the safety of the Middletown citizen rate.

I think you've got 800 names on a petition, that's against this particular
project. And they're against the project, not because it's a, an 18 unit
project for what people call elderly or for 50 units or what they call lower
moderate income. Everybody, I think who has any sort of common sense and
understands the traffic patterns of 01d Mill Road, realizes that that road
is all ready at its capacity. Not alone In cars because I think you lose the
point when you talk in terms of cars. But the real point has been brought up,
I think, by one of the Commissioners. There's no sidewalks out there. And
whether you have elderly people, in this particular project I think you're
elderly people are going in fact be walking. Ard I think in the 50 unit pro-
ject, you're going to have children running. And I think it's the straw that
broke the camel's back. And in the earlier hearing, Barney Aresco, who ecarlier
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ATTY. DOWLEY: (Continued from previocus page)

spoke, I think, summed the whole matter up in a single phrase. And that is
that, really there should be a moratorium on any sort of apartment complex
development in this area until indeed the State of Connecticut takes it upon
itself to correct the problems on Washington Street. And safety, I think, is
got to be the concern for everyone here. I'll indeed address the Commission
again on the 50 unit complex. Thank you.

CHM, LOWRY:
Thank you very much. Yes, please come forward. Please come up to the
microphone.

MR. JOHN BARON:

My name 1s Baron, John Baron. I 1live, I live on Boston Road and Beverly Helghts
corner. I've lived there since 1923. And I'm opposed to these housing projects
that's going over there on Washington Street because it's a hazardous place.
This place is so bad and it's getting worse. Since they build the road, the
extent of four lanes up there and the new bridge, when they finish that project
there, and I was, I wanted to come home, Boston Read. I'm standing in my lane,
driver's waiting for the traffic to come by and I got hit from the rear. Hit
and run car, $3,000. to repair the car. Well, this happens a lot there. There
was a lot of accidents on that corner. And when you bring more traffic, there's
going to be housing projects and they'll be quite a few people, quite a few
cars. It'll bring it, 1t'll bring it more hazard there. Now, I imagine there'll
be school buses coming over there to the projects. There'll be children, lot

of people. And the school bus will stop, it'll stop the traffic both ways.

Ard it'11 pile up very fast. It won't clear up. I live on Boston Road. We have
four buses. And they come there every morning and every afternocon. They stop
the traffic. There isn't much traffic there but they stop the traffic ard

they have to. So this will have to be done on Washington Street. And they'll

be so many accidents, Now we had accidents over there on on them corners,

01d Mill Road and Boston Road where the people had to come with these things

to take the people out of the car. They were smashed so bad. And this happens
all the time there. I'm just, just afraid. I don't like to see this because

I think they'll be to many accidents there and too many people that'll be
killied.

CHM. LOWRY:
Thank you very much. Anybody else? A gentlemen is all ready...

MR, PHILIP CHAREST':

My name is Philip Charest. I live on Boston Road. I've been here before. I™m
opposed to the 50 unit project. Now, this Boston Road project, you allow One
and a half parking space per apartment, correct? What do you do when you have
people come in for a party, an anniversary? Where do you put the overflow of
cars, out on Boston Road? It is now a two lane highway, a secondary road if
you will. What, what kind of a problem are you going to run into with a deal
like this? That's all I have to say. Thank you.

CHM. LOWRY:
Thank you very much. Yes, please.

PHYLILTS REDFORD:

My name is Phyllis Redford. I live at 809 Washington Street. And I've lived
out there since 1929. I can tell you that, since the development of King's

Plaza and Washington Plaza, we've had a tremendous increase in traffic out

there. We have the, we still have essentlially the same road that we've had

for many many years with the addition of the big development in back of
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© PHYLLIS REDFORD: (Continued from previous page)

King's which is known as Plaza Drive, Bayberry Court, in through there.
There's a tremendous amount of traffic coming in and out of there. I can tell
you that I live just opposite of the entrance to Plaza Drive. The developer
who made Plaza Drive was forced to put in a stop light otherwise we would
never be able to get in and out of our own private driveway. I can also tell
you that within a half a mile, there are five stop lights on Washington Street.
Sometimes the traffic is so bad that those stop lights are actually puf on
caution. It's the only way we can keep traffic flowing. I have seen sometimes,
especially on a Friday night, there are an awful lot of accidents out there.
We have a convalescent home just west of us. And the ambulance goes out there.
I have seen many many times when the traffic would be at a stand still. And
an ambulance has tried to get through. I hope it never happens that anyone in
my family needs an ambulance and the traffic is at a standstill. We don't
need any more traffic out there, belleve me.

CHM. LOWRY:
Thank you very much. Yes, please come up.

MR. HENRY NOVICKI:

My name 1is Henry Novicki and I live on Boston Road. I've heard the presentation
on this plece of property a few minutes ago and the way I access it, it's a
piece of property. That's all. There are absolutely no amenties to to the
benefit of anyone that is going to rent there. It's a small one bedroom units
which I can't see why anybedy would want to come into a a apartment and live

in a place like this where there's absolutely no where for the tenants to go.
There's no sidewalks. The safety is is, well, there just isn't any because

if anyone is going to go out on Washington Street, they're going to be walking
out on the main, main highway. Boston Road does not have any sidewalks at all.
And, and it's going to congest the area and the property owners that are there
now are going to suffer because of this. I am very much opposed to this property.
And I would like to see it rejected.

CHM. LOWRY:
Thank you.

MR. PETER P. HALE:

Mr. Chairman, Commissioners, my name is Peter P, Hale. I'm a traffic and
engineering consultant with Consultant Services in New Haven. And I'm working
with this Washington/Boston/01d Mill Road group. We've prepared a report here.
Copies of which I'11 submit. And I would simply like to sumnarize it for the
sake of speed. One of the most important, of course, we've gone through here
all the characteristics and so forth which you can look at your leisure. Ard
then in summary, we found investigation of the accident record up here, for
instance., It showed that during the past three years, a total of 109 accidents
were reported. Just the ones that were reported. In this polnt six six mile
section of highway that we're all concerned with here, from a polnt east of
the intersection of the plaza to.the, to the west. Eighteen of these occurred
in the intersection in question during this pericd. And of course, this is
very high in relation to the traffic which went through here percentage wise.
And this 1s all set forth in the bibles of traffic which are foot noted here.
Ard the proposal with its eighteen one bedroom apartments on this corner of
Boston Road and Washingbon Street raise serious questions in our opinion,
which are all listed here but I'11l just go on and summarize and point it out
above in this section of Washington Street is operating now during the peak
hours at one point seven times above its practical capacity. Ard so, it's
highly questionable about how wise it is to add more traffic to this problem
all ready, which would be a direct threat, in our opinion, to the public
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MR. PETER P. HALE: (Continued from previous page)

safety and welfare. And finally, we've said in view of all the factors point-
ed out in the report here. The Plamning and Zoning Commission and its advisors
constructed and adopted an ordinance which purposely set up high density de-
velopment, in particular locations by speclal permission to avold just such
catastrophe as loading arterdial highways and main streets all ready near above
capacity or servicing conflicting land uses when not necessary. Although the
proposed uses are allowable under the R-U, they're allowable as congenial uses
providing all necessary services are available or can be provided. In as much
as providing access, egress is one of the primary services in our opinion,
reqguired in any urban location. This must be one of the most important con-

siderations granting such a permit. Therefore, in the interest of maintaining the

public safety and welfare, in this area of course, we take a position against
granting this increased density at this particular time. I'm going to stay
here so if thely are any questions of course, I'll be happy to try to answer
them later. Thank you.

CHM. LOWRY:
Thank you very much. Anybody else? Yes please, come forward.

MARTE DOWLEY:
My name is Marie Dowley. I live at 185 0ld Mill Road. Altheugh the developer

for this project states that the exits and entrances will be on Boston Road,
there's no place other than Washington Street for these people to, are, will
be living at this particular development to go for shopping. I mean, that is
main place. That's where all the stores are. That's where everything is. And
for them to, for him to claim or that if they could go out onto Boston Road
and do some shopping there or get, someplace via Boston Road, they've have
to eventually ccme back to Washington Street if they were going to shop in
this area which would only make sense for them to shop in the area in which
they live. Also, we've submitted over 829 names for, against this particular
project. And these names came from all across town. They just weren't in the
neighborhood. Their were a lot of them from the neighborhood. They came from

- all kinds of areas including Plaza Drive, Old Mill Road, Barbara Road. We

had High Street, Grand Street, it's, it's a vast cross section of people ard
names. But just for the record, I'd like to take a, a hard count if I could,
if I have the Chalrman's permlssion, just to show how many people here are
opposed to this 18 unit project?

CHM. LOWRY:
Well, I can imagine. I don't think you have to go through 1it.

MARTE DOWLEY:
Oh, well. All right, then. I just wanted to show that their were a lot of

pecple opposed to this both in....

CHM. LOWRY:
....0.k. I'm sure.

MARTE DOWLERY:
..... petition and physically being here.

CHM. LOWRY: '
I'm sure. Thank you very much.

MARTE DOWLEY:
0.k. Thank you.
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CHM. LOWRY: :
Anybody else who wants to speak in opposition of this proposal? If not,it
concludes this...yes, I'm sorry. I didn't see you. Yes, please come forward.

MARGARET DALEY: '

My name is Margaret Daley. I live at 267 0ld Mill Road. As a member of the
committee opposing the proposed housing project on Washington Street, I was
asked to secure signatures for the petition which was presented here tonight.
In a short period of time, I had 88 names. Four people refused to sign the
petition. In other words, 95% of the people I approached signed. Others who
worked on this committee reported having similiar experiences. I approached
the people 1iving not only in this area but also in the Wesleyan Hills area,
Arbutus Street, Coleman Road, Liberty Street, High Street because they too
are affected by this project. They all realized the need for housing in Middle-
town but also realized the danger of the situation. If a hazardous situation
now on Washington Street and how much worse the situation would be. It would

‘not be helping people to find housing. We realize that thelr is a need for

this type of housing, low and moderate income. It would not be helping people.
It would be just putting people into a dangerous situation. Thank you.

CHM, LOWRY:
Thank you very much. Is their anybody else who wants to speak in opposition?
If not, that item will be closed. I want to remind every--I'm sorry.

MR. DEAN PHILLIPS:
May I rebut?

CHM. LOWRY:
All right, in all fairness.

MR. PHILLIPS:

I didn't get everybody's names. So, I hope nobody feels offerded if T don't
sight them but one of the, let's see if I can go through these, one by one.
Several people had indicated that it is a foregone conclusion that Route 66
has to take the traffic from this property. I'm certainly not about to say
that some people won't go there but by the nature of the type of project
we're talking abouft, in all probability the majority of the people would be
timing their ventures out from the property during those periods, although
they maybe few, when traffic is down somewhat on on Route 66. Certainly,
any retired person is not going to say at 5:00, oh my gosh, I need a loaf of
bread and jump in his car, well, maybe there's an occasional one that will.
But the majority are going to plan ahead and say, o.k. I need my groceries.
I'11 go out during those periods when traffic is down. The, that's item one
in that particular point. Item two is, although, the shopping centers on
Washington are certainly the closest and maybe most convenient as far as
closeness, I certainly can foresee people taking the back roads to do their

shopping, particularly the....

(inaudible)} Due to interruption of audience while
M. Phillips is speaking.
MR. PHILLIPS:
...... particularly the people....

(Inaudible) Still inaudible due to interruption of audience
while Mr., Phillips is speaking.
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- CHM., LOWRY:

Please...

MR. PHILIPS: , )
....particularly the people who have... -
Inaudible: Due to interruption of audience.

CHM. LOWRY: (Some people in audience making remarks while Mr.
Please, no demonstrations. Phillips is speaking.)
MR. PHIILIPS: |

«....Who have leisure time. Secondly, question about overflow from parties.
Again, I have no statistics to support this but the consensus of people who
I've talked with at the Department On Housing, the feeling is there that the
number. of cars owned by people in a project such as this 18 not two per family
as their are in the working, general working families. And in all likelihood,
we're talking about something more like one car per family in which case,
there's going to be substantial number of parking spaces left over for those
times when the people have guests. Somebody else railsed the question of why
would anybody live in an apartment that would be built there? And I can answer
that emphatically that mister there is a need for housing. My practice 1s
about 90% involved in housing and belleve me, we are in problems with our
housing market right now. The developers are not building the subdivisions
that they were five years ago, purely because of economlcs. A road is some-
thing you camnct afford today for a acre lot subdivision. We still need housing.
Ard that's a growing need. And we are looking to supply housing for a segment
of the market that currently doesn't have a great amount of housing available.
Arnd in many cases, they are people who have a single family house, a large
eight, ten room house, a couple trying to warnder around a big, rattle around
in a big property like that because they have no place to go. We are looking
for people of that type who would be welcome a small place to open up that
larger house for the people with families. The, the question of safety, I
again address the, the question with the fact that we are not talking about
people who are moving arourd a great deal. They're people, they're going to
primarily people who are going to stay put a great deal more than the younger
segment of the population. Consequently, the impact that this project is going
to have on Route 66 1s going to be minimal. It probably would be comparable

to bullding a half a dozen houses somewhere up the street. I belleve I've,

I thought that there was one other. I believe that's pretty much addresses

all of the things.

CHM, LOWRY: 7
Thank you very much. No. I've, this item will be closed.

ATTY. DOWLEY: (Speaking from audience)
I'd like to know if those restrictions are going to go into his lease?
(Inaudible) Too far from microphone.

CHM. LOWRY:
Before we proceed to the next item, I want to remind that the Commission

customarily does nof render any decision the same day unless it's been re-
quested. To my knowledge, that has not been done. Will the Secretary please
read the next item?

ACTING SECRETARY GIONFRIDDO:

Item 2. Proposed Special Exception for a multi-family project ITEM 2

(50 units) on south side of Washington Street near Boston Road, PROPOSED S.E.
in the R-U Zone, opposite 0ld Mill Road. Calderelli/Interbartolo 50 MULTI-FMLY.
Assoc., Applicants. HOUSING UNITS

WASH,ST. /BOSTON
RD. R-H

ZONE
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CHM. LOWRY:
This also appeared twice in the Middletown Press on May 30th and June 5th,

1981. Comm, Passanesi will disqualify himself on this subject ard next, I
think Comm. Carta is in line again on this item. O.k. Proceed.

ATTY. CARTELLI:
Ladies ard Gentlemen of the Commission, my name is Attorney Cartelli of the

law firm of Fortuna and Cartelli representing the applicants Calderelli and
Interbartolo Associates with regard to this 50 unit proposal for Washington
Street in Middletown. This proposal is made pursuant to the Zoning Ccde for

the City of Middletown under Section 60.02.13 permitting multi family dwellings
in an R-4 Zone. This is an R-U4 Zone and therefore is a permitted use with the
granting of a Special Exception. Also, under the code, Section 44.08.21, there
are certain requirements which the Commission is to consider with regard to

the granting or denying of Special Exceptions. Including among them are parking
requirements under Section 40 of the Code. I submit to the Commission that
with regard to the Zoning Code for the City of Middletown, this particular
project qualifies totally one thousand percent and in many instances, sub-
stantially exceeds the minimum requirements as set out by the Code. The 50
units would be comprised of some two bedrooms, some three bedrooms, some four
bedroom units of family housing. I emphasize family housing rather than emphasizing
low and moderate income housing because the qualifications for a person to

be entitled to live in one of these units I submit are substantially higher
than the general public is aware of. Mr. Interbartolo is here. He is one of
the principals in this project, very familiar with the project as a result

of his constant contact with this over the past six or seven months. He will
go into some great detail in explaining the project. And we at a later date,

or a later time in the evening, have other evidence that we wish to submit
both orally and as exhibits to the Commission. With your permission Mr.
Interbartolo will attempt to explain some of the details of the proposed

project.

MR. INTERBARTOLO:

Thank you. I don't know that it's always a pleasure to be here but it's always
interesting anyways. Background, I think everybody does know but Just for the
record, my firm is involved in real estate development in Middletown and in
surrounding areas. We are, we did the old Middletown High School which many
of you know. We're presently involved in the Central School conversion Into
condominiums. And we're involved in property in projects in Portland and in
Wethersfield as well as this new construction project in Middletown. The, the
site again for those of you don't know is located directly across from the
intersection of Washington Street and 0ld Mill Road. Ard it's 4.6 acres of
lard for which we're proposing 56 units of family housing. (Inaudible) Too
far from microphone. ————- There are 34 two bedrooms, 10 three bedrooms and

6 four bedroom units. The site is located just in from Boston Road. On this
portion of Washington Street is that three story brick.....

CHM. LOWRY:
Excuse me. Maybe we can turn it arowxd. Everybody can see it.

MR. INTERBARTOLO:
Sure.

CHM. LOWRY:
I thank you.
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" MR. INTERBARTOLO:

On this portion of Washington Street is that three story wood, brick apart-
ment building. And the Wayside Furniture would be down in here. The site has
frontage on Washington Street and the rear of the site is located on the
Coginchaug River. It's designed to be a self contained commundty in that there
is more than adequate recreation in both informal ard formal. And in all aspects,
it meets the Zoning Code. As I said earlier, our, our firm is involved in

real estate development throughout this area. And in Middletown, we looked

for a site for family housing. We've been involved in elderly housing, in
ownership housing. And there are programs available. In. all the studies
developed by the City and Midstate Regional Planning Agencies indicated a
great need for family housing, rental units in the Middletown area. We walked
throughout the City for a suitable site. One of the criteria was a site that
would not be a high intensive use sife. One of the criferia, obviously, was

a properly zoned site. We, surely we all are famillar with the problems of
trying to rezone the site for family housing. We looked at the site to see
what the character of the site was. And as you're probably aware is residential
neighborhcod here and is commercial along Washington Street. The site, you
know, I'11 walk you through the site and talk about the use. The design is town
houses which means that each unit has, is within itself. There are no conmon
corridors, no common hallways, no common entrances. So that the tenants are
responsible from the time they come in out of this hallway. They're responsible
for what happens once they pass through that door which is significant when
dealing with family housing because part of the problems with the management
erd 1s that when you have common corridors, comon entrances and what not
uniess you have eye witnesses, it's very difficulf to pinpoint responsibility
for any damage that might occcur. Damage that occurs here is all the people
that rent the unit or are responsible for it. And it's much easier to take
action against them if they abuse the property. And that's one reason for
going to a low density town house concept. You can provide better management
plus it gives the tenants themselves a sense of ownership. They have their
own unit. They have their own private back yard. You can see indicated by

the dark lines, each unit has their own private yard. And that's one for a
sense of ownership and two for the younger children supervision. Cbviously,
with, with the river we don't want the younger children warndering off and
having an accident. The recreation is on the site. Their is a tot lot which

1s directly accessible from the community room, one of the two community
rooms. And there's a basketball court plus as you can see with all the green
space around there's also a great deal of informal open space area. The,

there are two types of buildings and I'11 get into the types of buildings in
a few moments. The, the site, they've come in here. And the entrance would be
at the traffic light off of 0ld Mill Road. They would come in, in here and
and as someone brought up in the previous comments on the previous project

was a question of schocl buses. We have made provisions for the school buses
to pick up and drop off on the site. We talked to the school department. We've,
and we've, that was one of the changes that was made to allow for a better
turning radius for the school bus which is indicated by that dash line. And
we have a fire lane here so that there's emergency access to all of the units
in all aspects of the complex. The parking is one and a half per unit. The
site is located is well over two hundred thousand square feet. To go through
the zoning, this, this site by the zoning code could accommodate 184 units.
We're proposing 50. The building height is...

(Inaudible) Cannot hear, audience making too much roise.
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MR. INTERBARTOLO: (Continued from previous page)

«...The bullding height is, the building height allowed is ten feet, ten
stories high. And we're proposing two stordes......

(Inaudible) Member of audience yelling at Mr. Interbartolo.

CHM. LOWRY: ‘ _

I want £o remind you this is a official meeting of the Planning and Zoning
Commission. Please refrain yourself from any comments while the presentation
is going on. You will have your turn to speak up later.

MR. INTERBARTOLO:

The allowable building height is ten stories. We're proposing two stories.
The minimum lot size 1s ten thousand square feet. We have an excess of two
hundred thousand square feet. The minimum lot width is 75 feet. Wé have about
125 feet of frontage. The rear yards, side yards are all in excess of what's
required by the zone. The lot coverage allowed 1s 30%4. We have approximately
15%. The parking, as I said required one and a half and we have one ard a
half. And on the parking, I would point out -that it was kept down to a
minimum because you can see there is a great deal of green space and we could
accommodate more parking if we had so desired. Our feeling is that there is
public transportation on Washington Street now. And that's something that 1
knmow the City would like to encourage more use in to make the system a more
viable system. And we all should encourage more uge in because of the energy
crisis that we've been in for a number of years and will continue to be in. The
usable open space that's required by the zoning code for 50 units is 12,500
square feet. We have closer to cne hundred thousand square feet of usable.
And that does not include the first ten feet within the building which is

not calecuwlated, not computed which is as the Zoning Code states. Open space
with equipment required by the Zoning Code is just over 3,000 sguare feect

and we have an excess of 7,000 square feet for a formal recreation area. The
units, thelr are two bullding types and the units haven't changed. The yellow
units would be a two bedroom unit and tThe duplexes, they are duplexes which
means that the, the kitchen, dining and living facilities are in the lower
level. And the sleeping areas and bathrooms in the two bedroom units are on
the upper level. The thiree bedroom units is the orange ones. Ard the kifchen,
the kitchen and dining and living room on the hall level arnd the three bed-
room unit, three bedrooms here. The three and four bedroom units all have
two full baths. The one bedroom units have one. The four bedroom unlts have
the handicapped units. And obviously, with the handicapped unit you can't
have the bedroom up on the lower, upper level. We have thls, a bedroom on
the lower level with the three bedrooms on the upper level. The private yards
as shown on the site plan are off of the kitchen dining area, so that the
supervision 1s there. The units wlll include refrigerators, stoves, dish-
washers and (Inaudible) They will include hook-ups for laundry, washer and
dryer within the units if so desired plus we will have laurdry facilities
within. There will be a on site superintendent. The management company will
be a local management company as is our policy in all our developments, to
use local people as much as possible. There will be community space on the
scheme B which is simiiiar and the only difference is the community space
here which 1s a cathedral type celling type of space. And they're are two
buildings with that type of space and relationship. In dealing with family
housing, there are obviously a number of factors that have to be considered.
And one of the obvious things is the impact on the educational facilitiles.
And, and researching what the capacity of the schools are in the area and
whether they could accommncdate the children that wouid be generated here.
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MR. INTERBARTOLO: (Continued from previous page)

This would be in the Snow Elementary School district in talking to the school
department officlals. The Snow Elementary School has a capacity of 600 and has
an enrollment of 450 students. The Wilson Middle School has a capacity of 1,000
and has an enrollment of 469, And the Wilson High School has a capacity of

1200 with an enrollment of 790. So any of the children that would be generated
by this development would easily be accommodated within the existing educational
facllities within the school district at this (Inaudible). As far the housing
need, we, we have some people, managemenf people here to talk about that but
we've, we've looked into it when we thought about getting involved with family
housing in Middletown to determine whether in fact there was that need. We
also would like to talk about what the, what family section 8 family housing
is. It is subsidized housing. Anxi a lot of people seem to think that subsidized
housing is only low income housing. And 1ts not. Subsidized housing is for

low and middle income people, The, in during research with the income require-
ments, a Captain on your Fire Department, if he has two children, could qualify
to get a unit here. A Lieutenant on your Police Department could qualify with
his income to get a unit here. Most of your teachers, most of your cilty workers
could gualify for rental units here. The, the maximum income on this here,

for a three person family of $18,800 a year. A four person family, $20,900.

A five person family $22,200. As you can see, these income warrants are sib-
stantial., And they are because the housing market has not been taken care of
for pecple that need the rental units. These people can't afford to own their
own home. And especlally today with the interest rates going through the roof,
it's much more difficult, one, to get the financing and two, to be able to
carry the weight of a mortgage at the - going rates that there are. So as

you can see there's a need ard who these, and who this would accommodate

would be the low and moderate income. The people in your public service as
well as people in need. The taxes on this development, the site presently
generates a tax of about $2,000 a year. The projected taxes this development
would probably be in the range of $30 to $35,000 a year. The transportation,

I talked abouf public transportation. I talked about the schecol buses. Ard

as far as the traffic, we, we have conducted a traffic study and we've brought
traffic engineers. And they will make a presentation shortly. We have a site
approval from the Connecticut Housing Finance Agencies. We also have a letter
of approval of the development from the Department Of Housing and Urban
Renewal., It's been placed in the pipe line for section 8 subsidies. There's

no guarantee that any of it can go through. We can't guarantee, there's no
guarantee that we'll be here tomorrow. I'm sure that many of you are aware

of how long it took for the high school to go through. Family housing is &
priority. And the subsidies that are coming down are coming down for family
housing. I think that that's about it. If their are any questions, I'11 be
glad fo answer them. If not, we'll go on with the showings.

CHM. LOWRY:
Yes, hold on, Conm. Dreaher.

COMM. DREAHER:
I have a few questions.

MR. INTERBARTOLO:
Sure.

COMM. DREAHFR:
So, how do you stand with your federal funding? Do you have it or don't you

have 1t?
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. MR. INTERBARTOLO:

We are in the pipeline. We're processing for the next phase of the develop—
ment., And in fact, within the last six weeks, we sent 1n a check for nearly
$2,000. for the next phase of processing from HUD.

COMM. DREAHER:
But you don't know wheré you stard? You're in limbo.

MR. INTERBARTOLO:
We stard as close to it as anyone else in the pipeline,

COMM. DREAHER:
0.k.

MR, INTERBARTOLO:
We would, their were, their were, I think they said their were a 60 (Inaudlble)

unit proposals submitted. Arnd we were one of the top three.

COMM. DREAHER:
And when a person makes more than the allowable income, after he moves in,

how long does he have before he's ...

MR. INTERBARTOLO:
They are recertified yearly.

COMM, DREAHER:
So, it's a yearly thing.

VMR. INTERBARTOLO:

Every year they have to recertify their income. They have to produce W2 forms.
They have to go through a whele recertification by our management company
which is in furn sent on to the HUD Department of Housing and Urban Renewal
which validates it. If they have a problem, they'll come down and recertify
without raising the issue again themselves.

COMM., DREAHER:
I have one more question. On the assigned, do you have assighed spaces for

the, for vehicles in this project?

MR, INTERBARTOLO:
Well, the, the parking is located such that it would be in close proximity

to all the units.

COMM. DREAHER:
Are they assigned?

MR. INTERBARIOLO:
No. They (Inaudible)

COMM. DREAHER:
Why I ask that question is because the three and four bedroom units would

naturally, probably need more spaces than the others.

MR. INTERBARTOIO:
That's, that's true.....

COMM. DREAHER:
...... Because, because I know I have....
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MR. INTERBARTOLO:

If you, their are 16 three and four bedroom units. If you assign two spaces
each, that would be 32 units. Al that would still leave more than one space
each for the two bedroom units.

COMM. DREAHER: _
Using my own example, we, I have three boys. We have four cars and two motor-

cycles.

MR. INTERBARTOLO:
Nice to be able to afford that. That's a lot of gas. I don't know, four cars.

CHM. LOWRY:
Any other question from the Commission? If not, do you want to proceed Jack?

ATTY, CARTELLI:
Yes.

MR. INTERBARTOLO:
Thank you.

ATTY, CARTELLI:

Their has been a great deal of comment with regard to safety and traffic.

There is no question that that is one of the major considerations of this
project. I submit to the Commission that the developers of this project have
given the utmost consideration to the safety factors. Their is provision for,

a communication has been had with the school officials for the City of Middle-
town for on site pick up and drop off of school children as Mike has indicated.
Their has been close and constant communication with the Fire Department with
regard to traffic patterns ard the ingress and egress pattern for emergercy
vehicles. Fach back yard is enclosed and fenced in. That will aid in the safety
of perhaps very young children. The fact that their is a river back here which
has been brought out, is locked at as a, an attribute of the project not a
problem or safety hazard. Thelr are other facilities in the City of Middletown,
most notably Wadsworth that has a very large unfenced pord. And I've lived in
Middletown my whole 1ife time. I've lived in Middletown during the construction
and the occupancy of those apartments. And I drive by there almost daily taking
my children to school. And I see children fishing and sailing small boats
there. Not in the boats, but pushing them along the water. It's a recreational
facility. I foresee that this waterway behind this property which is not a
raging Connecticut River or any other raging river as a facility which makes
the project more attractive rather than creates a safety hazard. In any event,
the safety of this project is utmost in the minds of the proponents. And each
yard 1s entirely fenced in. The project is a well thought out project. The
comnents that I have heard today and in the past have concurred that it is a
well thought out project. The questions basically are, why do you want to put
it here? It is generally conceded that Washington Street has been 1n the past
and continues to be an area where there is some degree of traffic congestion.

I don't think anybody will deny that. An area where their is some degree of
traffic congestion which is not denied. That is not the issue before the
Commission this evening otherwise you wouldn't be able to put a one family
house in an R-4 because there would be one more car added daily to that traffic
pattern. The real question is what will this project do with regard to safety
and traffic if it's allowed? And subsequent to our last appearance here, we
authorized and commissioned a traffic study. And I would like to introduce

to you, Mr. Philip Cimino of Storch Associates of Wethersfield who will address
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ATTY. CARTELLI: (Continued from previous page)
the question of traffic and safety in this area and his findings with regard

to those matters. Mr. Cimino..

MR. PHILIP CIMINO:
Members of the Board, Public-—Traffic often is a easily misunderstood commodity

because most pedple drive cars. Most of the time problems arise because of
what maybe misconceptions on a drivers part as to what a problem is, what
causes a problem and how a problem could be corrected. Since fifteen years
ago, traffic engineering has taken giant steps forward. And many engineers
have gone into the field and have turned 1t into a science. I wouwld like to
go through and tell everybody here what we've done in the study, tell you

how we did 1t, what we fourxi, what the problems are, what the good points are,
and what could be done. We originally started with coming out and taking a
look at the site to find out what problems were observable. We drove it.

We spent time out here looking at traffic patterns, went back to the office,
studied maps. We further analyzed what problems we saw in {he field, back in
the office. We then took some traffic counts. We requested some traffic volume
data from the State of Comnecticut. We requested some accident data from the
State of Connecticut. We put all of these things together in this, in a form
of a report, which I believe the cormittee has. Basically, we found that
Washington Street is a fairly heavily traveled road. It has a A.D.T. of
approximately 22,000 vehicles that that's average daily traffic, traffic on
a daily basis, both directions. 22,000 vechicles is a high volume. However,

it is not a volume which precludes use of that road by other vehicles. Often
times, it's not the volume on a daily basis itself that matters but Che volume
at during the peak periods where the problems arise. Ard that is where we de-
voted the majority of our attention to determine what the peak periods on the
road are and what level or capacity the roadway is at and what the possible
capacity of the roadway is. We took counts, 28 hour counts as well as manual
counts to defermine turning movements. We fournd that the roadway is at a
acceptable level of service throughout the day except during the periocds of
the peak fraffic flow which are in the morning and which occcur in the evening.
The worse being between 4:30 and 5:30 in the evening for the west bound
direction of Washington Street. There we found 1100 vehicles per hour which
on a one lane roadway would be falPly high which would bring the roadway to
its capacity. Fortunately, Washington Street has the ability to carry two
lanes of traffic in that direction. Because of that, the, the roadway will

be able to handle the traffic it now, now does. Their are other problems
which were found which make it appesar as if their are insurmountable problems
at the location In question. Part of the problem is caused by the shopping
center which is approximately half/mile away and where their are heavy turn-
ing movements. It was fourd that if the traffic signal there were corrected,
if the method of detecting vehicles and the method of turning vehicles were
corrected that would fhen ease the problems there which would then allow
vehicles fo travel more freely along the remaining portions of Route 66.

I'm not saying that their aren't problems. I'm saying that what is there,

can be corrected. And it is not the cause of the intersections in question,
namely Boston Road or Old Mill. It is because of adjacent areas and the re-
stricted roadway. These problems occur more frequently on weekends than they
do during the week. It was found that during the week the capacity is at its
1imit. The number of vehicles there in a westbound direction, that 1100
vehicles is the limit of the roadway. However, the roadway does move, the
traffic does flow freely but their is congestion but I would like to emphasize
that often roadways are built with the thought 1n mind that a certain portion
of the day, their will be peak traffic flow. And no roadway is built to
accommodate that peak traffic flow to allow a free flow condition during those
peak hours. A roadway is often built fo allow a free flow condition, 95% of
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MR. PHILIP CIMINO: (Continued from previous page)

the time and allow an acceptable, moderate amount of congestion during 5%

of the time., Often, arterial roadways are built with the thought in mind

that 30 hours out of the year that roadway will be at its capacity. So, with
those things in mind, I'd like to now address the gquestion of accidents which
was ralsed before. We requested the State Department of Transportation to
provide us with their accident history for a four year pericd. Ard the four
year period they sent us, the latest four year period, 1977 through 1978,
that's when, 1977 through 1980, excuse me. It shows a total of 11 accidents
in 1977, 16 in 1978, 18, 1979, arnd 16 in 1980.

CHM, LOWRY:
Excuse me. That's éon what portion of this road?

MR. PHILIP CIMINO:
That is within a point two three mile area. A quarter of a mile which is in
the Vicinity of this location of 0ld Mill Road ard Boston Road.

COMM, AUGUSTINE:
(Inaudible)..a quarter of a mile, which way?

MR. PHILIP CIMINO:
A quarter of a mile, it's, it's a, the area is located midp01nt ......

CHM. LOWRY:
Two miles either way?

MR. CIMINO:
....... to the area where the accldents were taken.

CHM., LOWRY:
How many miles, did you say (Inaudible)

MR, CIMINO:
A quarter of a mile,

CHM. LOWRY:
A quarter of a mile?

MR. CIMINO:
It's a quarter of a mile section of roadway in a vicinity of the two inter-

sections.

CHM, LOWRY:
0.k. Thank you.

COMM. AUGUSTINE:
Either direction?

MR. CIMINO:
No, total..

COMM. AUGUSTINE:
Total.

MR, CIMINO:
Total.
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CoOMM. AUGUSTINE:
So, you're talking (Inaudible)... in either direction, actually?

MR. CIMING:
Yes, which is the standard...

COMM. AUGUSTINE:
0.k.

MR. CIMINO:

«....which, which is a standard, if you're going to analyze an accident history,
you don't, you don't necessarily analyze it half a mile down the road, you
analyze it at the point of conflict which is at the intersections in question.

CHM. LOWRY:
Oikl .

MR. CIMINO:

It was found that the majority of accidents were of the rear end type. Out

of the total of 61 accidents, 32 were rear end collisdons. Rear end collisions
are systematic of traffic signalization. It's not the type of accident which
is caused by vehicles entering the roadway from a side street or from a drive-
way. It's systematic of vehicles on a highway, stopped for a traffic signal,
traffic signal turns red, rear end collisions a result. Because of the traffic
signals in the vicinity, it is expected that their would be rear ernd collisions.
The number of rear end colllsions per year average approximately 9 Within a
half a mile section. You have two signals in there and you have congestion
which occurs because of the shopping center. This is not a very large number
of collisions, The angle collisions we record one, which occurred in 1977.
Turning collisions, we record twe, three, one and one in respective years.
Basically, their are no other accidents during any yearly period which are
more than two of any specific type other than rear end collisions, which
would indicate to somebody analyzing the area that something should be done
with the signals to lower the rear end collisions. It is our opinion, based,
based on these facts, that the area in question isn't free flowlng, traffic
wise, there is congestion, not accident free, there are some accidents. How-
ever, the amount of vehicles that would enter ard exit the facility were

fourd to be quite low. I'd like to go through that just for a moment. Based
on the type of facility, two, three and four family units and using standard
methodology, the Institute of Traffic Engineers which is a recognized pro-
fessional agency for traffic engineers publishes a book which provides methods
of analysis to determine what the trafflc generation would be for different
types of facilities. Using these guide lines, it was determined that approxi-
mately 30 vehicles would be generated from and too. Total, this facility
during the peak hour has a worse condition occurring between 4:30 and 5:30

at night. Their would be 20 vehicles trying to enter and 10 vehlcles exiting.
Assuming that the cycle for the signal were 60 seconds, this would mean that
one vehicle every third traffic signal cycle, every third time the signal

went green, their would be somebody entering. Similarly, in the morning,

the maximum generation of traffic exiting the facility would be also 20

which would also irdicate that every third green, their would be one person,
one vehicle, exiting. The insignificance of this figure would not in any way
have an affect on the capacity of the intersections in question nor on the
roadway in question other than to add 30 vehicles to the roadway during an
hour pericd of time or adding one vehicle every three minutes. The, it, it's
fortunate that the driveway goes inte Washington Street at a signalized inter-
section. Their is a signal there already. Traffic exiting onto Washington
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© MR. CIMINO: (Continued from previcus page)

Street through this signal would not necessarily cause the signal to turn
green for the side street because most of the time, vehicles exifing 01d Mill

- Road would turn that signal green. And the vehicle exiting the facility would

take advantage of that green time and not create any additional time taken

from the arterial traffic flow. So therefore, just to sum up, it is our findings,
based on the facts, that the facility will not cause any traffic problems

over what problems already exist. Their are several problems which could be
corrected which will ease the traffic flow in the area. The facility itself,

will not cause, the majority, the vast majority of the time, any stoppage of
traffic on Route 66. It should not create any additional accidents, because

it is coming into a signalized intersection. And the amount of traffic is

below what would be normally used to evenh consider analyzing the capacity

and capacity problems. If, if you have any questions, I'd...

CHM. LOWRY:
I think Comm. Carta had a question to begin with.

COMM. CARTA:
I had...

CHM. LOWRY:
Could, could you use the microphone please?

COMM. CARTA:

I have two questions. One is, you had mentioned in using some of the figures
you used, that, that the westbound lane was two, westbound direction carried
two full lanes of traffic. Am I correct on that or did I mishear you?

MR. CIMINO:
It, it can carry two lanes of traffic, yes.

COMM. CARTA:
Westbound is what dlrection, sir? I'm not absoclutely sure here.

MR, CIMINO:
Towards Meriden.

(Comm. Members answering Meriden, towards Meriden)

COMM, CARTA: o

I, I think. May I suggest that, that's not so, in my experience, and I, I

may stand corrected but the area, if you know where the, there's a gas station
right on the corner of 0ld Mill Road. Next fo that, there's another gas
station. This is heading west on the right side of the street. Next to that,
there's another service station which doesn't, nothing but change oil. It's
not a gas service station. Af that point, the road turns to one lane....

MR. CIMINO:
Yes, but.....

COMM. CARTA:
«...You can't, In other words, at the critical area you're talking about,
which is directly across from Boston Road, it's, 1t's only one lane.

MR. CIMINO:
I'm talking about 0id Mill Road. The driveway will come opposite Old Mill
Read.
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' COMM CARTA:
I hear what you're saying but it's not, it's two lanes from the Middletown

Main Street to 0ld Mill Road but not beyond.

MR. CIMINO:.
It is, it is beyond it up to Boston then it narrows down at Boston.

COMM. CARTA:
So you're figures are based on what? On it being two lanes all the way

through, through King's Plaza?

MR, CIMINO: _ _ .
No. No. My figures are based on, normally on a roadway. The problem location

is the intersection. If you take a section of roadway which is a straight
roadway which does not have any vehicles entering or exiting it, all you
have to do is worry about traffic continuing straight through unimpeded. You
could move a substantially higher number of vehicles through that section of
road then you can through an intersection where occasionally you're stopping
that flow to allow side street cars to enter.

COMM. CARTA:
But you are aware that it bottlenecks immediately after the intersection?

Is that, is that a mlsgonception that you have on....

MR. CIMINO:
No. No, it narrows down to a....

COMM. CARTA: ;
In other words, at the light, it may very well be two lanes and then
irmmediately, you know, within two car lengths to three car lengths bottle-

necks down to two.

MR. CIMINO:
No. Yes it does. It narrows down to one lane at what, at Boston Road.

COMM. CARTA:

Which is, you know, I do travel it everyday, weekends included, many times
a day. And I, T recognize the problem of the street as belng those bottle-
necks that we're talking about. Otherwise it would carry a, it's, it's those
peak hours would be more free flow than they are. We have some kind of welrd
little spots there where the road kind of narrows down.

MR. CIMINO:
Yes, I, I would agree that to widen Route 66 in that section between Boston
Road past the ...

COMM, CARTA:
.. Plaza Drive..

MR. CIMINO:
Yes, to, to two lanes would be, would be nice.

(Inaudible) Two persons speaking at one time.

MR. CIMINO:
However, I, I wouldn't want to minimized, you know,...
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COMM. CARTA:
veeod, I Just wanted to...

MR. CIMINO:
+esol wouldn't want to minimize any COndlthH that does exist oub there,

And when, when you do consider the capacity of a roadway, the intersection
is the most critical., If they can make it through the Intersection, then
they could make it through the road.

COMM, CARTA: .
All right. And I have one other question. And I want a clarification cn the

area yain* accident, your total accident figures, I found some confusion in
my understanding in that. I would like to lkmow from where to where-do the
accidents that you have come from? In other words, let's take the easterly
and westerly point. Do you have some cut off point on the east and some cut
off point on the west? Where they occur so that I might be clear the area
we're talking about?

MR. CIMINO:
Yes, I do. I can provide you with a copy of the State of Comnecticut print

out for accidents?

COMM. CARTA:
Do we, we have a set, we have a copy of that, George? I think, I think it

would be valuable for us to have that.

MR. CIMING: _
I, I, it's, Their's a carbon inbetween two copies. I, I could give it to

you after.

(Inaudible) Members S&f audience speaking at one time,

COMM. CARTA:
No. No, what I would...

CHM, LOWRY:
It's all right. If's the future use of the Commission. And we don't need

it right away.

MR. CIMINO:
0.k.

COMM. CARTA:
Yes. We.....

MARTE DOWLEY:
We have another copy.

ATTY. CARTELLI:
Me. Chairman, I....

COMM. CARTA:
Excuse me.

ATTY, CARTELLI:
.« ..o orespectfully request that the petitioner be allowed to present its
position free of interruption ard that the.......



PLANNING AND ZONING COMMISSION PUBLIC HEARING JUNE 10, 1981 7:00 P.M. Page 2l of

(INAUDIBLE DUE TO INTERRUPTION OF MEMBERS OF AUDIENCE)

ATTY, CARTELLI:
. .general public have an opporfunity to respond after the petitioner

has completed his presentation.

CHM. ILOWRY:

The chair's of the oplnlon, we should have a civilized and dignified meeting.
By state law, the proponent has to give this information, both to the
Comnission and to the public. Delaying it by any outbursts or any comments
doesn't help your cause and doesn't influence the Commission whatsoever. I

hope that's understood.

COMM. CARTA:

Yes, what I'm after is simply to urderstand for myself and if T might address
the audience too, 1s to understand for myself so I might make a decision that
will be in the, you know, in the best interest of all people here. And 1 do
need that information. So, 1f I can address the question again. I, I'm in-
terested in knowing from what point on the easterly edge of this area amd

what point in the westerly edge of this area do your accidents that you've,
the figures, where do they occur? In other words, do they start at Main Street
in Middletown and go to Meriden? Or is it some smaller space?

MR. CIMINO: |
0.k. It starts at approximately 500 feet to the west of Boston Road ard

continues easterly past Old Mill Road for approximately 500 feet.

COMM. CARTA:
So we're saying 500 feet either side of the Boston Road intersection?

MR. CIMINO:
Yes.

COMM. CARTA:
Good. Thank you.

MR. CIMINO: _
No, 500 feet, on, to the west of Boston Road ard 500 feet to the east of

0ld Mill Road.

COMM. CARTA:
I got it. Thank you.

MR. CIMINO:

We didn't, anything out of the area of 500 feet from the point of conflict,
from the point in question would just tend to inflate the accident history
and would not present a, a proper picture of what the accidents at the lo-

cation are.

COMM. CARTA:
Thank you. I do urderstand what you're, what it is you had to say now.

CHM. LOWRY:
Thank you. Yes Corm. Glonfriddo.

COMM. GIONFRIDDO:

In reviewing your traffic study, I, I notlced the varlous machine counts and
traffic counts that you took dldn't include, at least in the study, any on
Friday and Saturday. Did you take counts on Friday, at all on Friday and
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COMM. GIONFRIDDO: (Continued from previous page)
Saturday or were they only on Wednesday and Thursday?

MR. CIMINO: '

Well, the counts, the counts we took, we have Connecticut State Department

of Transportatlon traffic counts. However, just to verify that they were
current, we took a representative count on Wednesday which is.the typical,
normally counts are taken on mid-week point. It was found that the counts
were Connecticut State counts which, which were supplied, were accurate.
Therefore, matter of fact, our counts, when we used them to compute the capa-
city of the roadway and determine levels of service, we used our counts be-
cause they were 300 vehicles per day higher.

COMM., GIONFRIDDO:

Did you or any member of your group go to this site or actually observe the
site during a week end pericd, a Friday night or a Satumday during the heavy
shopping perilods?

MR. CIMINO:

We, we do understand that, that there is, you lkmow, I did state that there
are problems that are worse on a week-end period. That is, that is recognized
by us. Also, it 1s also recognized that the problem is caused not by this
location but by the problem existing at the, at the plaza.

COMM. GIONFRIDDO: .

Again, I, that's stated in your report on page 9 that there's a bottleneck.
It's not caused by this location but it's caused by other locations but the
problem is, you know, it's still there. I don't care who caused it or who's
fault it is. And you, you alluded to certain ideas or certain proposals that
you had that would improve the situation. Could we, I mean do you have any
idea what they are or whether they're feasible or whether these are things
that are going to be accomplished or whether these are just ideas? I mean,
are these, are these things that you've talked about with, for instance, the
State, etc., that they might be willing to do? And, could you tell the
Commission what they are?

MR. CIMINO:

This, this proposal will have to go before the State. The State, I believe,

is well aware of the problems that do exist on Route 66. I used to work for

the State of Connecticut in the traffic engineering division. Route 66, the, the
people that do live along there have made the State aware of the problems.

I don't know what the current status is of any project the State maybe con-
sidering within the area. But that is certainly beyond the scope of any re-
comnerdations or improvements what you, you would make.

COMM., GIONFRIDDO:

So, in other words, that, you know, the, the items that you were talking to

or alluding to that might improve the situation are items that will have to get
approval from, from the State? Is that correct?

MR. CIMINO:
Yes.

MR. INTERBARTOIO:
If, if I could add to something to that, Commissioner. During the, the last

serles of hearings, we've made a presentation to the Traffic Commission who
in turn, the Deputy Chief met with the representatives of the State Department
of Transportation, And I belileve, it was in, there was a report written up
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" MR. INTERBARTOLO: (Continued from previous page)

in the newspapers that, that talked about that ard their reaction to both

the proposal, the traffic study and some of the recommerdations. The, this

I believe if I'm quobting the article correctly, it stated that the State
concurred one with the traffic counts, ‘two with the methods of computing

them, the analysis of the surveys and In reviewing the site plan and the
recommendations as far as channelization and what not. The State did in fact
concur that, that the impact of this development would be negligible. Their
was one item of one of the recommerdations which was the left lane being
totally for left hand turns going west at the 01d M11l Read intersection.

And the State was not sure it would go along with that. And the reason was
because they didn't feel there was enough volume that would be generated by )
our development to justify the left hand lane being solely for left hand turns.
T think that you'll find that I, I don't have a copy of that article with me
but if any of you are familiar with it, that's the results of the meetings
with the Department of Transportation from your own traffic people. Yes..

COMM. GIONFRIDDO:

I, I guess basically what I'm concerned about is during that meeting, your
engineer has, has stated that their are solutions to the problem with regard

to the, I guess the, the mabkets, K-Mart, not K-Mart, Caldor, etc., that he
would suggest but that would need State approval. During this meeting with

the State, were any of these suggestions discussed with regard to sipnalization
and, and what was their response to those other than to say that you're???

MR. INTERBARTOLO:

To, to my knowledge, no. The meeting took place, the, the State Department

Of Transportation would nof meet with us or our representatives. They met

with the Clity representative, the Depubty Chief, I believe his name 1s Genovese,
who had brought copies of the traffic report that was presented to the Traffic
Commission, the site plan and what not. To my knowledge, no discussion took
place other than the area immediately adjacent to our site, the impact of

our development on 66 and thelr acceptabllity or unacceptability of the de-
velopment, the impact and the recommerdations that are here.

COMM. GIONFRIDDO:

I'm, you know, I'm not making a, you lmow, a comment or a decision on your
site but I think probably half of what's caused the problem 1s that each
particular development that, that's come along out there has been determined
to have little or no impact on the road but when the accumulation of dimpact
is added up, now we have the situation that's out there now. That's why I'm
looking at, you know, what's the State going to do or help us do to correct..
(Inaudible) (Mr. Interbartolo started to speak.)

MR. INTERBARTOLO:

Well, I think one point that that I would point ouft is that it turns out
that the state traffic counts for 1974 are actually 3,000 car trips a day
higher than what they are today. So, in fact that the volume of traffic that
was carried in that road several years ago was much higher. Their are a

- number of factors for that, of course, there's a 72 connector ard what not

but that read carried substantially higher numbers of traffic on that road
several years ago then it does now and certainly ten times more than what
this development would add to the existing condition,

MR. CIMINO:

Also, T1'd like to add that the State Traffic Commission does have the authority
to require that certain roadway widenings take place, certain signals be in-
stalled, certain other traffic signal, traffic measures be implemented, if

it seems, if if deems fit at the time of review.



